
 
 
November 1, 2022 
 

Re:  COVID Update regarding students and staff 

 

Dear Staff, 

 

Governor Inslee recently announced all the remaining COVID emergency proclamations 

and the state of emergency expire on October 31, and the Washington State 

Department of Health (DOH) updated their guidance accordingly. Many of the current  

K-12 COVID guidance requirements have now shifted to recommendations.  

 

Though the state’s emergency orders (including vaccination requirements for education 

workers) are ending, public health leaders continue to emphasize the importance of 

vaccines and masking as part of everyday infectious disease prevention. 

 

What do these changes mean for all? 

• We are still required to report positive COVID cases to the health district. All 

cases must be reported to the COVID team (425-385-4299 or clicking to report). 

• It is recommended students and staff who develop a new onset of respiratory or 

gastrointestinal symptoms, such as cough, fever, sore throat, vomiting or 

diarrhea, or other symptoms of COVID, stay home. This is the case with any 

potentially infectious disease. There will be a flow chart from DOH to follow, 

which they are still revising. Visit our COVID website for updates. 

• The Health Room is considered a health care setting and students and staff in 

this space are required to wear a well-fitting mask per Mask Guidance During 

COVID, schools will need to continue providing the required PPE. 

• The isolation (CARE Room) of individuals who develop a new onset of COVID 

symptoms at school is no longer required for K-12. 

• Students and staff may voluntarily wear masks and PPE. 

 

What do these changes mean for students? 

• We still need to report positive COVID cases to the health district, so any positive 

COVID cases in your building must continue to be reported to the COVID team 

(425-385-4299 or clicking to report). 

• It is recommended students who test positive for COVID stay home and isolate 

from others for at least 5-days following the onset of symptoms.   

https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2022-10/821165-K12SchoolsChildCare2022-2023.pdf
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSdF1HvDjxps1ZRI0KItOyVr9LPOfbmWlYah1FJkGlYfjVwl_Q%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C01%7Ckreeves%40everettsd.org%7C6d021e8464f040c8650708da983273b1%7Ca6158ef04f854b0da599925097f77b3d%7C0%7C0%7C637989639698051440%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bhGr%2FAW41IN2u7hlWmIdA%2BbnrgTo%2Bi3jfbF9bV8Fo%2FQ%3D&reserved=0
https://www.everettsd.org/domain/4908
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/legacy/Documents/1600/coronavirus/ClothFacemasks.pdf
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/legacy/Documents/1600/coronavirus/ClothFacemasks.pdf
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSdF1HvDjxps1ZRI0KItOyVr9LPOfbmWlYah1FJkGlYfjVwl_Q%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C01%7Ckreeves%40everettsd.org%7C6d021e8464f040c8650708da983273b1%7Ca6158ef04f854b0da599925097f77b3d%7C0%7C0%7C637989639698051440%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bhGr%2FAW41IN2u7hlWmIdA%2BbnrgTo%2Bi3jfbF9bV8Fo%2FQ%3D&reserved=0


• Children in early learning and childcare who develop a new onset of COVID 

symptoms are required to be excluded, and they are to follow the DOH 

flowchart still being updated. Visit our COVID website for updates. 

 

 

What do these changes mean for staff? 

Because employers must follow L&I requirements, staff have different parameters. The 

following will continue for staff: 

• We are still required to notify staff of any positive case in their building. 

• Employees who test positive for COVID must follow the DOH flowchart being 

updated and may return upon completion of their required isolation (at least five 

days). 

• Employees must report when they test positive or are symptomatic for COVID 

(425-385-4299 or clicking to report). 

• Employees providing care to, or working near, an individual known or suspected 

to have COVID will be provided and should wear appropriate and approved 

personal protective equipment (PPE). 

 

Thank you for all you do every day for kids 

 

Stay safe and be well, 

 

Ian 

 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSdF1HvDjxps1ZRI0KItOyVr9LPOfbmWlYah1FJkGlYfjVwl_Q%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C01%7Ckreeves%40everettsd.org%7C6d021e8464f040c8650708da983273b1%7Ca6158ef04f854b0da599925097f77b3d%7C0%7C0%7C637989639698051440%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bhGr%2FAW41IN2u7hlWmIdA%2BbnrgTo%2Bi3jfbF9bV8Fo%2FQ%3D&reserved=0

